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NATIONAL SUMMARY 

 

Nothing to report at the time of posting. 

 

ALL OPERATORS INCLUDING FREIGHTLINER 

 

The service alterations shown below are for routes which class 90s operate on for 

Freightliner but similar alterations apply to other operators who do not use Class 90s. 

 

West Coast Main Line 

 

There is quite a bit disruption on the WCML during this period, I 

therefore urge people to check real-time data sources to see what trains 

are impacted and or cancelled/altered. 
 

WCML / Scotland / Midlands / South / NW England: 

 

• Saturday 3rd and Sunday 4th May - Carlisle northwards closed (diversions via 

East Midlands / ECML / GSW 

• Saturday 3rd to Monday 5th May – Milton Keynes Central to Euston closed 

(diversions apply) 

• Saturday 3rd to Monday 5th May – Golborne Junction to Weaver Jn closed 

(diversions apply) 

• Saturday 10th May – WCML closed north of Preston (diversions apply) 

• Sunday 11th May – WCML closed north of Oxenholme (diversions apply) 

• Saturday 24th to Monday 26th May – Golborne Junction to Weaver Jn closed 

(diversions apply). There also diversions via the West Midlands during this 

period too. 

• Saturday 31st May to Sunday 1st June – WCML shut north of Carlisle 

(diversions apply). 

 

There were no other known alterations to report on at the time of publication. 

 

 

 

 



East Anglia / GEML 
 

• Sunday 4th – Colchester to Billericay closed all day (diversions apply for 

freight). 

 

There were no other known alterations to report on at the time of publication. However, 

engineering work does take place on various sections of the GEML during the week 

and at weekends at short notice. It is advisable to check real-time data sources for 

specific trains on specific days just to be sure that the train you’re looking for is a 

runner or diverted. 

 
  

DB CARGO 

  
WCML / Scotland / Midlands / NW England: 

 

Alterations for DB Cargo are no longer reported for the time being. 

 


